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Club Duties 
If you are unable to fulfill your duty,  

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT,  
then let the meeting chair know.  

 

April 5th, 2017 

Front Door Greeters:  

Randall Taylor & Dave Thompson 

Front-of-House: 

Sher Holubowich 

Invocation:  

Dave Perry 

Introductions:  

Doug Pearson 

Rotary Minute:  

Doug Lum 

50/50:   

Bonnie Murrell  

Sgt @ Arms: 

Kris Rongve 

 

April 12th, 2017 

Front Door Greeters:  

Nathan Thornton & Henry Traa 

Front-of-House: 

Sher Holubowich 

Invocation:  

Terry Rogers 

Introductions:  

Dave Perry 

Rotary Minute:  

Patrick Maguire 

50/50:   

Bonnie Murrell 

Sgt @ Arms: 

Dave Thompson 

 

April 19th, 2017 

Front Door Greeters: 

Bob Wall & Mark Winkelmans 

Front-of-House: 

Sher Holubowich 

Invocation : 

Kris Rongve 

Introductions: 

Terry Rogers 

Rotary Minute: 

San Mahara  

50/50: 

Patrick Maguire 

Sgt At Arms: 

Denise Davidson 

Club Anniversaries. 

No Anniversaries this week.  

Weekly Wake-up 
Upcoming Programs 

  April 5th - Patrick Maguire, BC Elections 

  April 12th - Sarah Kirkhope and other RYLA students  

  April 19th - Business Meeting 
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Newsletter Date: 
April 5th, 2017 

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray@telus.net 

Club Birthdays 

No Birthdays this week.  

Rotary Foundation 100th Anniversary... 

A number of Paul Harris Fellows were given out at a celebration of Rotary Foundation’s 
100th Anniversary at Beban Park on Saturday, April 1st. Recipients are pictured below... 

Meeting Notes: 

Randall Taylor 

Meeting Notes: 

Henry Traa 

Meeting Notes: 

Nick Dunne 



Rotary Contacts 

Club President: 

Neil Sorsdahl 

Past President: 

Eileen Tatton 

Vice President: 

Evelyn Boegh 

Club Secretary: 

Ron Blank 

Club Treasurer: 

Anna Jones 

Club President Elect: 

Nathan Thornton 

 

International Service Director: 

San Mahara 

Community Service Director: 

Harry Stephan 

Youth Service Director: 

Scott Bradford 

Club Service Director: 

Don Bonner 

Member Service Director: 

Ken Hammer 

 

Bulletin Editor: 

Robb Mowbray 

 

Assistant Governor Area 4: 

 Bev Hilton, Oceanside 

District Governor 2016-2017: 

Joanne Croghan  

RI President 2016-2017: 

John Germ 

 

~~~~~~~~ 

Make-ups 
To ensure that your make-up 

information is properly recorded, 

send any info on extra meetings 

attended, extra committee work, 

service projects, online work, etc. 

to Denise Davidson.  

 

~~~~~~~~ 

 

Four Way Test 
1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 

 

Meeting Notes - Mar. 29/17 submitted by Ron Blank, photos by ???  

Guests Jacqueline & David  Shepherd, Nelson Club, Inbound Student Bremen Vickie Calder, Chris-
tine MacAuley 
 
Daryl K gave a Rotary Minute. Daughter Casandra was in Europe and  spent first week with their for-
mer exchange student Sarah in Sweden.  Great program, keep it up and sat down. 
 
Motion to spend $2500 for Snuneymuxw Canoe which will cost $23,000 overall including trailer pad-
dles and safety gear. Ken moved, Ron Seconded. Discussion on self sustaining, as used by many 
other organizations and support of aboriginal community. Carried. 
 
Nelson  spoke on 1st April commemorating 100 Years Paul Harris Foundation with start at 6ish. 
 
Jacqueline Mealing Shepherd discussed sustainability in Guatemala, which is poorest in Central 
America and corrupt.  Projects involve listening to the community and their newest project. Wood 
stoves and specifically the wood used has become more expensive than food. Natural gas stoves 
cost less than wood stoves and gas for cooking costs even less.   Community grants will quadruple 
our funds in Guatemala. 
 
Lauren Rogers involved with World University Services sponsoring university schooling to internation-
al students for the first year and sponsor normally 2 students this year three.  Thereafter, they can 
apply for Canadian Grants and loans.  Upcoming Harambee celebration on Thurs April 13. 
 
After chocolate sales, Christine MacAuley is now working/volunteering with the symphony and they 
book Port Theatre more than 30 times/year. Band members come from all over the island and Van-
couver.  Major purpose of attendees is social and cool to really feel the music.  Maestro is from Mon-
treal and we have to fly him out before each concert. Real economic driver for our community and 
causes people to move to our community.  Musicians visit in schools and symphony now does live 
performances in schools and Theatre does two major/year shows costing $1 each. Idea is too en-
courage grade 4’s to appreciate music. Another program is to encourage students to try various in-
struments and then attend a practice session.   Encourage youth to take up music. Symphony youth 
education fund. 
 
Visitor David unlucky for the 50/50 draw. Happy bucks all around. 
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Rotary Club Meet ings  
Monday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon 

1st, 2nd, 3rd Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Nanaimo Golf Club, 6:10 pm 
Wednesday – Nanaimo Oceanside, Longwood Meeting Rm upstairs 5 p.m. 

Thursday – Lantzville – ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m. 

Friday – Nanaimo – Coast Bastion Inn, 12:15 p.m. 
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